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Healthy School




Tilsworth Road

Stanbridge

Leighton Buzzard

Bedfordshire

LU7 9HY 

Telephone: 01525 210328
Newsletter No 26
20th May 2020
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Plans for Re-Opening of School - 1st June 2020
I am now in a position to brief you about the plans in place to re-open school.  We are now following the guidelines  and school looks, and is organized in a different way than it did when school closed.  I have tried to update you as fully as possible, as I know many parents are uncertain about sending their children back to school.  As I stated in my previous letter …
If safe to do so, from the 1st June:

· We will prioritise providing places for children in line with the government expectations, in this order:

· Children of Key Workers and those considered Vulnerable (in line with CBC expectations),

· Nursery (age 3 & 4)including Pre-school, Reception, Year 1, Year 6 (primary only),

· We in principle would then prioritise time for Year 4 in school to support with transition to Middle School,

· At this stage the return of year 2 and 3 pupils is considered unlikely, but each school will review and keep you updated with this as we evaluate the effectiveness of the return process,

· Please understand that each school will determine the safest way of accommodating pupils, and may need to consider limiting the length of the school day or limiting their provision to certain year groups, depending on; the limitations of the school site, the social distancing requirements from the government, and the number of staff available. 

· This may mean your child may have a different offer than others their age in the Learning Community, but schools will be doing everything they can to work in the best interests of their own pupils,

· Schools are committed to being clear in their communication with parents and carers about the places available, providing you as much notice as possible,

So this is how it will work at Stanbridge….

Class Groups:  
· Mrs Davies has been contacting parents in PS/R/Yr1/Keyworker families to determine how many children are likely to return to school.  We now think we have the correct numbers for each group and can accommodate, at this moment, the pre-mentioned groups of children.  
· Mrs Davies will contact the families that have indicated their child will or may return to school via text during next week to tell them what classroom to go to and what class group they are to belong to.
· This may change if more children return than we have been told about, whereby the children will be admitted to school on a rota basis.   
· At present we have organised children in the following ways:  

Pre-school children - open from 9-12 daily – in the hall with Mrs Biggs, Mrs Thackray or Miss Monk
Reception children – in the Reception classroom with Miss Hughes and Mrs Felstead/Miss Benesche
Year 1 children – in the Yr1 classroom with Miss Waller and Mrs Patterson
Key worker children in Yr 4 – the Yr4 classroom with Mrs Turney and Mrs Loi
Key worker children in Yr2/3 – the Yr 3 classroom with Mrs Ashpole and Mrs Probert
· All children will stay in their groups with the same teachers each day, some of whom are on a rota basis due to their part time working hours. 
· Please prepare your children by reinforcing the need to keep a distance from their friends and their teachers and remind them they should wash their hands as frequently as possible and always on entry to school each morning.
What Your Child Needs to Bring to School Each Day

Your child will need to bring to school

· A named water bottle containing water (no juice) as all water fountains in school will be out of use. 

· PE kit – that should be taken home and washed each week
· Cardigan/jumper or light coat – coat pegs will not be used in some areas due to social distancing measure.  Your teacher will advise your child where to store these things on entry to the classroom

· A sun hat and apply sun cream before the children come to school each day

· A packed lunch (if they usually bring one) 

· The children can wear their own clothes to school.  Clothes should be changed and washed when they return from school. Please do not wear school uniform, as many parents only have a limited stock and we felt this would ease the burden as school uniform would need to be washed each day.  

· Pencil Cases: If you have purchased one already, please send it in.  If not please don’t worry, as we have prepared pencil pack ups for your children.  

Start and End of the School Day

· Children can be accompanied onto the school site by one parent and classroom doors will be open from 8.45.  Children will enter their classroom via the outside door which leads directly into the classroom, apart from Pre-school who will enter the building via the main front entrance.  Children must be sent into school by themselves.  No adults will be allowed in the building this will minimise cross contamination and keep the environment as clean as possible for those who have to use it. 
· At the end of the day children can be collected from the same outside door.  
· No cars should enter the car park after 8.45 am.  If you require disable car parking space, please can you call Mrs Davies to make arrangements for dropping your child earlier at school.  The entrance to the carpark from 8.45 is for pedestrians only.

· We are asking parents not to gather outside the school gates or classrooms and stick to the social distancing rules.  Markings will be set down at key points around the site for queueing.  Mr Wilkins will be out in the playground on the first day of school to assist parents and guide you to the right places.  

Classrooms, Teaching and Learning:
· All classrooms have been re-organised and the equipment sorted, and equipment that cannot be sanitised has been stored away.  

· All staff have all been briefed about the need to clean equipment regularly across the school day.
· Pre-school, Reception and Year 1 classes – these children will be sharing some resources in their play whilst following guidance from their teachers about where to place themselves in the play to keep as far away from others as possible.  The teachers will be sterilising equipment across the day as much as possible.  Children will be supervised washing their hands in-between using shared resources.
· Whole school assemblies will not take place.  Children will take part in classroom assemblies in their class group.  Teachers will use this time to talk about emotional wellbeing issues that are voiced by the children and will use stories and songs to raise issues that might be a concern or worry for the children.  If you have any specific concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please email Mrs Davies on tdavies@stanbridge.beds.sch.uk who will then be able to support your child directly and refer your concerns to the teacher.

· Teachers will start to teach Phonics, English and Maths in the mornings and then focus on a creative curriculum and PE at other points in the day.  
Homework
· We will not set any formal homework for the rest of this academic year.
· Please continue to read with your child at home from your own book collection or from books that can be found online.  
· Times table books will be sent home, and these are to stay at home.  Please mark your own child’s work and set your child times tables to learn and practice through this book.
· My Maths work will be set by teachers.
· Spellings will be completed in school time.
· If parents want extra homework for their children, they can continue to use the home learning topic plans provided by the teachers for those who will continue to work at home during this period.
Worked Completed Through Closure Period

You will notice at the beginning and at points across the closure period that parents were asked to send in any work to the Stanbridge home school email account which they wanted the teacher to look at.  

· Please do not send in any work that your child has completed at home, as it will be impossible for teachers to mark work for every child that has been completed at home.  
· If there are any special pieces of work that you want your teacher to look at, please scan and email them.
· If any parent has already sent in work that has been completed over the school closure period, this will be returned to you.  Please select some special pieces and send them in as above.  
Lunchtimes

Due to social distancing we have had to re-organise lunchtimes for all children.
· Lunch will now be 12.15 – 1.15 each day
· From 1st June and for the rest of the academic year the children will be offered a packed lunch service from Hobbs our school meals provider.  No hot meals will be provided.  Children in R/Yr1 and key worker children in Yr 2 will continue to receive universal free school meals as before.  Key worker children in Yr 3/4 will need to order a school lunch or continue to bring in a packed lunch from home.
· The packed lunch will consist of

Sandwich
Piece of Fruit
Piece of Cake/Biscuit
Vegetable Sticks (ie carrot, cucumber)
Packet of Crisps/dried fruit
· As stated above please send in a water bottle containing only water which the children can use across the day and drink with their lunch.

· Lunches will be eaten on the field or in the classroom your child has been allocated, depending on the weather each day.

· The field and the playground will be divided into sections to ensure the children keep their distance and stay in their class groups.  The field will be used as much as possible for lunchtime play, as there is more room for the children to play in.  

Toilet Areas
· An adult from each classroom will take groups of children to the toilet across the school day.  

· They will advise the children to keep their distance and be on duty outside of the toilet area to supervise children going into and out of the toilets.  In this way we can stop gatherings in the toilet areas and ensure social distancing as much as possible.

· During lunchtimes/breaktimes children will be supervised in the same way as stated above.

Break Times

· The teacher in charge of their class group  take their group of children out to play from 10am each day and go to an area that is not being used by another class group.  Each class group will have their own set of play equipment to use and these will be sterilised daily.  

· Children will wash their hands after using shared equipment.

If Your Child Becomes Unwell 
The educational guidance schools have received is very clear and has a very clear procedure.

· If your child is unwell and is exhibiting symptoms in school you will be contacted immediately.

· Your child will be placed in isolation away from other children with a supervising adult who will be wearing PPE.  

· You will be asked to have your child tested and each member of your family will be entitled to a test as well.

· If your child tests negative for COVID19 then they can return to school.

· If your child tests positive for COVID19 then they will be asked to remain in isolation at home for 7 days and the rest of the family should remain in isolation for 14 days.

· We will then send everyone home, both adults and children in that class group who has come into contact with your child.  Each child and person in the class group and everyone in their household should then be tested and remain in isolation for 14 days.  
· If your child is unwell and showing symptoms of COVID 19 at home, please inform us, as the same procedure will apply if they have been attending school in their class group.

· If one of your children is in PS/R/Yr1 or a key worker group and is attending school and a child who is in Yr 2/3 in your household who is their brother or sister and is not attending school at present, but starts to show symptoms of COVID 19, then please inform us, as the same procedure may apply.

Good Hygiene Practices

· All staff have been briefed about the continual need to clean as often as is possibleacross the school day
· Our cleaner will be cleaning classrooms as she has continued to across the shutdown period, this will include all door handles and any surfaces that have been used by children.
· Children will be supervised washing their hands across the school day.
· Tissues will be on supply in the classroom for children to catch it, bin it, kill it.
· Soap and antibacterial wash will be available around the school.

Home Learning
· Teachers will continue to publish weekly plans on our website for the children who will continue to work at home during this period. 

· If you require paper print outs of any work or a home learning pack, please let your teacher know via the home/school  email and these can be collected from school or request this via the school office.
· Parents who are in receipt of benefits, who qualify for a free school meal, will continue to be issued with food vouchers during this period.
Further Information
· As I write this newsletter, we have at present enough teachers to staff the groups of children in order to open on a daily basis.  If staff or their family members present symptoms or their personal circumstances change and I do not have enough staff to open school safely, I will have to close year groups to children or put a rota basis in place where children access school on different days.

· If the same school guidelines for opening e.g. no more than 15 children per class, stay in place when Year 4 and other year groups are expected to return on 1st July, then you can see there will be an issue with space and I will be operating a rota for all year groups prioritising the children of key workers, Year 4, PS, R, Yr1,  and if possible Yr2 and Yr3 next.  However things could look different again by the 1st July and we might be operating following different guidelines.  I will keep you informed as I receive further information about this.
· Staff will be allowed to wear face coverings and visors if it makes them feel more secure when mixing with a wider range of children.  Some staff already wear them in school.  They have their own health and well-being to consider, as well as the wellbeing of your child, so please prepare your child for this.   If you think this will worry your child, please show them pictures of adults wearing coverings or model one yourself to show them it is still the same kind person under the covering.  Children are very accepting of things as long as it is explained positively to them and they are told the reasons why. 

As I said in my previous newsletter…. even though we all feel very hesitant about whether it is the right time or not to send children back to school, we are looking forward to seeing you and your children again and we will care for them and teach them as we normally do at Stanbridge.  If since reading this newsletter, you have changed your mind about returning to school please can you let Mrs Davies know as soon as possible so we can adjust our numbers and class groups accordingly.

Kind regards

Miss Godwin

Head Teacher
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“We believe in our children”
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